<u>Minutes</u> May 13th, 2019

Woodhull Township Park Commission

Call to order:

Open with the pledge of allegiance and prayer.

Roll call:

Mr. Fred Kline - Chairman

Mrs. Krista Colby - Trustee - resigned

Mrs. Shelia Mendel - Secretary

Mrs. Paula Hill - Trustee

*Mrs. Krista Colby has handed in her resignation, as of May 10th 2019. Thank you Krista for your years of dedication and hard work for the park. We wish you well and will miss you on the board.

Review April 8th minutes: Krista motioned to accept as written. Motion carried.

<u>Budget:</u> waiting for feedback from Township board. We requested a Line item monthly sheet and last year's money for the park.

Updates:

- *June 10th meeting we will officially welcome our new Treasurer and Trustee.
- *Shelia and the Perry FFA students will finish the flower beds. Marigolds will be planted on Saturday May 18th.
- *Shelia has received the bid from One Way paving, for refreshing the walking trail. The committee will have a meeting to review and vote.
- *Fred arrangements with Ken's tree service. He will cut down the trees over the lower pavilion and driveway to the ball fields, will be cut down soon at cost of \$650.00
- *Fred said the water test passed.
- *Fred received bid from Paul McConnell for 13'x20'cement slab for the new shed at cost of \$5900.00 Krista motioned to accept. Motion carried.
- *Fred paid down payment to order new shed.at Cost \$295.00
- * Fred will order new sign for Paula Hill who will be the new contact person for pavilion reservations. 675-7390.

Next meeting is June 10th, 2019.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm.